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S O M E lEvdr

OBSERVATIONS
t>iu u4 ^ Upon a Pap E n, intituled, ..

,,.&, LIST.:
S great Pains have been

taken of late by certain

Perfons to difperfe a

Paper called, Tie List,

I think it may be of
Ufe to the Publick to make fomc
Obfervations, not only upon the

faid Paper, but likcwife upon the

Perfons, who have been fo very in-

duftrious in difperfing it.

A 1 This
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This Lift gives yo\i the Names of

thofe Gentlemen in the Houfe of

Commons, who voted for and a-

gainft the Excife Bill ; the Employ-

ments held by thofe, who voted for

the Bill, are fet down over againft

their Names ; yet the Author, for

fear he fhould not be thoroughly

underftood, makes a N.B. that moft

of the Gentlemen, who were for the

Queftion, are under vifible Depen-

dencies ; belides others, whom he

fuppofes to be under fome more fe-

eret Influences.

If there be any Meaning in this

Paper, it muft be to throw the great-

eft Reflection upon thofe Gentlemen

who voted for the Bill, by infinua-

ting, that they were influenced fo to

do, contrary to their Opinion, with

a View to their Places. This is the

firft Intent of the Paper. The fe-

cond plainly appears to be a Diret^i-

on to the People of jE//^/<3fW, whom
they
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they are not to ch\ife to reprefent

them in the next Parliament.

As to the firft, it carries a very

high Refledion upon the Majority

of the Houfe of Commons ; for it

appears, that there was a Majority

for the Bill in all the Quefliions that

were put relating to it. This Infi-

nuation aflerts a Point contrary to

the known Meaning, and Intention

of the Law ; for the Law admits,

that if a Member of the Houfe of

Commons accepts of an Employ-

ment, and thereby vacates his Seat

in Parliament, he may (if hisCountry

thinks fit) be re-eleded, and hold

both his Employment and his Seat in

Parliament : If it had therefore been

thought incompatible, that no ho-

neft Man could ferve both his King
and Country at the fame Time in

two different Stations, furely the

Wifdom of the Legislature would

not have authorized fuch a Pradice.

Ifliall
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I flialljnow take: the .Liberty l:p

confider the fecojid ; Point :aipied ^t

'in this Paper, the Authors Ajivice to

the People of Englaitd-, whom they

are not to chufe to be their Repre-

fentatives in the next Parliament

;

and here lies the fecret Venom and

-wicked Intention of this Author and

his Abettors. No other Reafon is

affigned, why the Gentlemen mark-

ed in the fLift: are to be excluded

from the next ^Parliament, but be-

caufe they voted for the Excife-Bill.

I will fuppofe that they were mifta-

ken in that Vote : Is this a reafonable

and fufficient Caufe why they are

never to be admitted to lit in Par-

liament again f When a Member of

the Houfe of Commons is voted

guilty of a criminal Fad, and ex-

pelled the Houfe for the.fame, this

Punifhment never extends fur-

ther than the Parliament he tlien

fits in ; he is .not. rendered .by

fuch
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IxLch a Vote incapable of fitting in

any future Parliament.

No ; the Paper-Writer has more

weighty Reafons for this his whole-

fome Advice to the Freeholders of

Englandy fuch as will more effectu-

ally conduce to advance his Purpo-

fes. The true Realbri why;-he woum
keep thefe Gentlemen out -ibf'^ ail fu-

ture Parliaments, is this : He knows

very well that they will oppofe all

thofe wicked Defigns, that he is en-

gaged to carry on ; the firft of

which, and what he and his Friends

are now labouring to effect, is to

render the Adminiftration odious,

and thereby to raife Difcontents, and

Diffatisfadlions in the People againft

the Government ; which Pradlice

can tend to nothing but Confufion

and Ruin.

He- is fenfible that thefe Gentle-

men, at leaft they or their Anceftors,

fl^tled the Crown upon the prefent

Royal
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Royal Family -J

that thcfe arc the

Gentlemen, who, upon allOccafions,

have fhewed their Zeal to maintain

and keep it there ; that thefe Gen-
.

tlemen, or at leaft moft of them, arc

fprung from thofe Families, who fo

bravely engaged, who ventured their

Lives and Fortunes to refcue the Li-

berties of the People at the Revolu-

tion. Thefe Gentlemen have been

educated in the fame Principles, and

'tis td be hoped will always tread

in the Steps of their Anceftors
;
yet

thefe Gentlemen are to be exclu-

ded the next Parliament ! and why ?

becaufe they have fupported and

concurred in the Meafures of the

prefent Adminiftration, which, not-

withftanding all the Clamo\ir that

has been raifed againft it, has hither-

to procured Peace and Happinefs to

this Nation : But ftill, I fay, thefe

Gentlemen muft be excluded, in

order to piake room for others, wko
diiFer
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differ from them in their Way o£

thinking ; or other wife my Author s

Friends have but httle Hopes of co-

ming into Play; and rather than, not

gain that Point, this Vv'riter and his

Adherents will run the Risk of a

Tory^ nay, of a yacobite Parliament.

And here, my Fellow-Country-

men, permit me to lay before you

the Deiigns of thefe Genikmen, that

you may the better guard againft

them. It is apparent, their Point is

to deflroy the prefent Miniftry, if

they can, and they want your AJIif-

tance to effect it. Their Intention,

therefore, if they can prevail, is to

engage you in their Meafures ; in or-

der thereunto, by their falfj Repre-

fentations and Suggeflions they

would have you believT, that your

Liberties and Properties are iii emi-

nent Danger ; that a Standing Army
is kept up to deftroy the Conftituti-

on, when a fcivourable Opportunity

B ofters ;
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offers ; that there is at all Times fo

much publick Money in the Exche-

quer, as will enable a wicked Mini-

fter to put fach a Defign in Execu-

tion ; and that every thing is to be

ieared from the daring Enterprizes

of the Perfons now at the Head of

Affairs ; that you have but one Op-
portunity, therefore, left to fave

yourfelves, and your Pofterities, from

utter Ruin ; and that is, the Choice

you fhall make ofMembers to repre-

fent you in the next Parliament.

The Author of this Lift tells you

whom you are not to chufe ; and if

his Advice is to be follow^ed, your

Choice is not great ^ it will not

then be very difficult to forefee, that

it muft necclTarily turn out a To-

ry Parliament. Therefore lee me
exhort you, my Fellow-Country-

men, not to fall into any rafh En-

gagements, that may endanger that

Peace and Tranquillity you fo hap-



[ " 3
pily now enjoy. The prcfcnt Cry is

raifed only to advance thefe Gentle-

men into Power who are now out of

Power : This is their fingle and fole

Point. Their Difappointmtnts up-

on that Head are the true Source of

all their Difcontv at, and popular Cla-

mo^-T. Confider well, therefore, and
be not milled ; do not engage in

their Quarrels ; do your Duty to

your King, and Country, and this

Spirit of Difcontent will foon fhcW
how inconfide.able it is, and how
fruitl.fs the Atcempts of that Party

will prove.

The Contells at the Elections for

the next Parliament will lie where

they have hitherto done, between

the Whigs and the Tories, Thcfe

Gentlemen vainly flatter themfelves,

if they think, that they Ihall make
a*ny Figure upon that Occaflon ; it

will (if I am not much deceived)

turn out the Reverfe to their Expec-

B 2 rations^
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tations, and lliew how little .Creel it

thty have with the People. I am of

Opinion it will be found, that thefe

pretended Patiiots, thefe original

WhigSy as they call- themfelves,

will joyn with the Ivories in all their.

Eledions for the next Parliament.

From what I have obferved, I think

it plainly appears, that the bcft that

can be hoped for, from the Defigns

^of this Author and his Adherents is,

that their Force and utmoft Endea-

X'ours will be employed towards the

procuring a T^ry Parliament.

I have now done with the Lift; but

before I conclude this Paper, it will

-be neceifary to make fome few Ob-
fervations upon the Perfons, who are

fo induftrious in the difperfing it.

ThePublifhers of this Lift are the dif-

•contented Party ; they make no Se-

-cret, that they havefent great Num-
bers of them to be difperfed amongft

the-FieehoIders and BurgefTes all o-

ver
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ver the Nation ; they take all Oppor-

tunities of handing them about,

where-ever they go, and they en-

deavour to give Weight to them, by

raiftng Fears and Jealoufies in the

People, by fuch Arguments as thefe ;

That the Minifter (for they would
have it undeiftood that no o-

ther iii the Adminiftration, not the

King himfelf, has the leaft Share of

Power) is forming Defigns to fub-

vert the Conftitution, and to govern

by abfolute Power : They give out,

that this is evident by his endeavour-

ing to invade the Liberties of the

People under the fpecious Pretence

of Law ; which Method, of all o-

thers (they fay) is tlue moft dange-

rous, as it is not fo foon perceived,

and gives the leaft Akrm ; tliat he

knew this full well, and that there-

/orc he was fo folicitous to carry his

Excifc-Bill, which was intended for

the
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the Foundation of that arbitrary Go-
vernment he is determined to ere<ft.

When a People is become fo pufil-

animous and flavifh, as not to know
the Value of Liberty, but are ready

and willing to give it up, they nei-

ther deferve to be faved, nor can be;

but furely that is not, nor, I hope,

ever will be the Cafe of the People of

England, How abfurd and ridicu-

lous then is the above Reafoning ?

Are not all Ads of Arbitrary Power

Ads againft Law ^ Was it not al-

ways underftood by our Anceftorsy

that when their Liberties were in-

vaded, their Laws were invaded

at the fame Time ^ Did rhey ever

apprehend that the Confticution was

in Danger from the Laws they made I'

When thofe worthy Patriots fought

for their Liberties, did they not con-

tend for the Prefervation pf their

Laws at the fame Time P

How



How then a Minifter can propofe,

or what Scheme he can lay, to in-

vade the Liberties of a People, and

deftroy their Conftitution by Laws

of their own making, wants the Ex-

planation of thefe Gentlemen ; I be-

lieve it will be difficult to make any

reafonable Man conceive it.

I fhall fay but one Word upon the

grand Point, which thefe Gentlemen

affert to have been defigned for the

Foundation of this pretended Scheme

of Arbitrary Power, I mean the Ex-

cife-Bill. Although rnany Artifices

were ufed by thofe concerned in the

Frauds which this Bill defigned to

detedl and prevent, in order to de-

feat it ; although Numbers of People

were deluded by falfe Suggeftions,

and defigned Mifreprefentations (cal-

culated purely to th^ow an Odium
upon the Gentleman who brought it

into the Ilouib) for many different

private Reaforu of their own ; al-

though
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though it carried fome little fpecious

Pretence, that it might in fome fmLill

Degree obilrucl the Commerce of

thofe trading People who dealt in the

Commodities mentioned in the Bill

;

as what AS: that ever was yet made

for the publick Good, was not liable

to fome Objedions of that Kind P

Yet confidcring the great Advanta-

ges that would have arifen to the Na-

tion from this Bill ; how much the

fair Trader would have been benefit-

ed by it (and whatever is a Benefit

to the fair Trader, muft of confe-

quence be beneficial to Trade in ge-

neral) how much the Planter of To-

bacco in our Colonics would have

been encouraged by it ; how great

a Sum would have been faved for

the Ufe of the Publick^ whereby

other burthenfome Taxes might have

been taken off, or at leafl: prev^ented

from being laid on ; furely fo many
falutary Confide rations as thefe were

fufii-
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fiifficient to juftify any Perfon In

offerino; it to the Confideration of

Parliament, notwithftanding all that

was fo artfully aHedged againft it.

But in what Particular this Bill

fi( it had pafled into a Law) would

have aflifled a Minifler to have laid

the Foundation of Arbitrary Power,

I am at a Lofs to find out ; and I am
the more fo, becaufe the Liberties,

of the Subjedl have remained unvio-

lated for fo many Years paft ; during

which Time Excife Laws have been

in Force : And this Bill was calcula-

ted not only to mitigate the Rigour

of thofe former Laws, but made
fuch further Provificn for the Secu-

riry of the Subjecl, that I believe

no impartial Man wnll {ay, but that

. the Liberties of the People are moie
cxpofcd, and more liable to Infult,

as the Law now ftands, than they

would have been, if this Bill had
paficd. It is for thcfe Reafons only

C that



[ i8
]

that I have faid fo much upon this

He.id.

But to return to my Gentlemen

the Diipeiiers of this Lift. They
fay the Minifter muft be removed,

and that immediately, or otherwife

it will be too late ; for he is making

very hafty and large Steps to fecure

his Point, by difplacing thofe, who
(he thinks) will not concur, and by

bringing into Employments fuch as

he judges will concur, in his Mea-

fures ; that it is abfolutely neceffary

to open the Eyes of the King and

the People, to fhew the Minifber in

his proper Colours, and to prevent

by that Means, if poflible, his wick-

ed Purpofcs : Therefore it is the Du-
ty of every true Englip7na7i to fpcak

out and make the People fenfible of

the dangerous Situation they are in.

Befides fcveral folfe, groundlefs,

and malicious Infmuations, whicli

they give out to raife an Opinion,

that
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that the Miniftcr is laying a Scheme

to govern by Arbitrary Power, tliey

pitch principally upon thele two
Points, which, they afferL, make it

evidently appear, that tkit is his

Defign, ^'/>;. the Excife Bill that he

attempted to carry laft SelTion of

Parliament, and the placing and dif-

placing of Officers, in order to mo-
del both the Army and Court to his

Mind.

I have already taken Notice of the

firft Charge againft him ; and I

hope I have fliewn, that it was nei-

ther a wicked nor an unreafonable

Propofal to offer to Parliament, or

that it could in anyjVfanner of Shape

tend to, or be a Foundation for the

Exercife of Abfolute Power. As to

the fecond Charge againft him, viz,

the Placing and Difplacing of Offi-

cers, let me fay, that whenever it

happens, that Men of Quality, of

Fortune, and Abilities, {'A\ under

C X the
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the Difpleafure of their Prince, eve-

ry honeft Man ought to be foiry for

it : But it muft at the fame time be

acknowledged, that the King may
place or dilplace his Officers as he

thinks fit, without a Breach of the

Law, or invadinor the Liberties of

the Subje6l. Every Matter of a Fa-

mily is at Liberty to chufe his Ser-

vants, to place and difplace them as

he thinks proper. It would be a lit-

tle hard then, that the King fhould

not have the fame Privilege in that

Refped;, w^ith the reft of his Subjects,

that he fhould be the only Man in

his Kingdom, whcfe Actions upon

fuch an Occafion, muft be canvaffed

and cenfured. As very few can pof-

fibly know the true Springs and Mo-
tives of the Adions of Princes, it is

but decent, nay it is but common
juflice to fuppofe, that when a

Prince makes any Alterations in his

Family, he has good and fufficient

Rcafons
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Reafons for what he does. But in

what Manner and to what Purpole

thefe Gentlemen can urge any In-

ftances of that Kind (that may have

happened) as a Proof, that the Mi-

nifter is exercifing an Arbitrary

Power, I am at a Lofs to fee ; and I

am apt to beHeve, that their Endea-

vours upon that Head to inflame,

(which is apparently their Dcfign;

will have very little Weight with the

People, flnce fuch Removals are

then only terrifying when Arbitrary

Power is firft attempted, and they

are made to facilitate its Birth and

Progrefs.

Liberty and Property cannot be

invaded, but fuch Invafion mufl: be

felt by Somebody ; Arbitrary Powxr
cannot be exercilcd, but the Hffeds

of it will immediately appear and
give a general Alarm ; as we have

many Inftances thereof in the Rcicrns

of our former Princes, which end-

ed
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cd not only in the Deftrudion of

their Miniftcrs, but proved fatal to

thcmfelves. So hard it is upon fuch

Occafions to feparate the Minifter

from the Prince. I defy the Malice

of thefe Gentlemen to give any In-

ftance of this Kind under the pre-

fent Adminiftration, or of any one

Effort of lavi'lefs Pov/er. Whofe
Liberty, Property, or the free Exer-

cife of his Religion, is invaded ?

As the Enjoyment of thefe Blellings

is the ftrongcR: Proof of a juft and

mild Government, let the World

judge of the Deligns of thefe Men,
who, by falfe Reprefentations of

Thin2:s, endeavour to difturb the

happy Situation the Nation is in.

But to anfvver thefe Gentlemen

with refped to their Method of pro-

ceeding. How likely, or how pro-

bable is it that they fhall attain what

they give out is their Defign, the

removing the Minifter by the Means
ibey
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they are now making ufe of P Sup-

pofe their Aficrtions were true, and

the Minifter as wicked as they re-

prefent him ; fuppole they could

raife the greateft AverJdon to him,

and could work the People up to

the Rage and Fury they could wilh

;

I would ask them, what Ule they

propofe to make of it, and in what

Manner it would anfwer their End ^

There is but one Ufe that I can fee

that can pollibly be made of fuch a

Sclienie ; which is, that when the

People are thus worked up to Fury

and Madnefs5it is not impoffible, but

that they may be tranfported to at-

tempt fome A6t of Violence ; and

there is the more Reafon to appre-

hend, that this may be the Confe-

quencc, from wliat has fo lately

happened.

It is not in the Povver of the

People, they have no Opportunities,

they can make ufe of no Ways or

Means
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Means to addrefs the Throne for the

Redrefs of Grievances, or to inform

their Prince of the dangerous Situa-

tion that he and the Nation is

brouoht to from the Councils of an

evil Minifter, but by their Reprefen-

tatives in Parliament. If therefore

our Cafe be as dtfperate as thefe

Gentlemen would have it believed to

be, why have they not moved the

Parliament to proceed in the known
legal Method made ufe of by our

Anceftors upon fuch Occafions a-

gainft the wicked Minifters of their

Times, I mean by Impeachment or

Attainder f If the prefent Minifter is

guilty of thofe enormous Crimes, of

which they accufe him, they cannot

want Materials to make good their

Charge 5 but if they have not

thought fit to proceed by thofe Me-
thods, which were geneunlly attended

with Siiccefs in foimc^Days, they

mull give the World Tieave to be-

levc,
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lieve, that their Acciiiacions are

groundlefs and malicious, and chat

they cannot make them good.

But to confider thefe Genclemcns

Proceedings in any other Light, and

what mod naturally may be the Con-
fequences thereof. They pretend great

Duty to the King 3 they give our,

that it is for his Sake, that they are

obliged to fpeak thus freely and bold-

ly againfi: his Minifter • that nothing

is intended, or can poffibly hurt the

King, f om the Meafures that they

are purfuing
5

notwithftanding they

are at the fame time ufing their ut-

moft Hndeavours to raife Diiconrents

and Di[ra!:isfa6tions ip the People a-

gainll his Adminiftrarion. Theyfr.y

that the Miniftei is only aimed at,

and that he alone muft anfwer for all

Mifcarriagcs.

Had thfty thought fie to have im-

peached (i attainted him, in that Cafe

to be lure Tic alone muft have anfvver-

D ed
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cd for his Acflions, anil the King

would not have been involved in the

general Difcon^ent thar ihev are rai-

ling. And I would ask thefe Gentle-

men this fingle Queftion, Whether

there is one amongft them, that be-

lieves, that this Odium, Difconrent^

and Difaffcdion that they are ftirring

up, will fall wholly upon the Mini-

fter ; and if they are fure, that no

Part of it will reach the King ? For

in fuch a general Charge as they open-

ly make againft all Parts of the Ad-
miniftration, it will be pretty difficult

to feparate the Minifter from the

King.

If then by thefe means a Flame

Cbould be raifed in the People, where-

by their Affedion^ of Couife muft

be alienated from the King, no bo-

dy can fay where ir will flop, but

every body may fee, that the Con-
fufion which it muft neceflarily oc-

cafion, is the mofl likely Step to fa-

vour
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vour the Inccreft of the Pretender
5

yec theie Gentlemen will venture all

the Miferies thac may fall upon the

Narion from this their Condudl and

Behaviour, rather than not fatisfy

their Revenge, or not raife them-

felves into Power 5 an unhappy Spi-

rit that has ever attended all free Go-
vernments, and has often occafioned

the Ruin of them 1

But Oh,my Fellow-Country-men,

be not deluded by faffe Reprefenta-

tions 5 examine and confider the

happy Situation you are tn 5 look

back iato Hiftory, and I believe it

will not be found (put all Circum-

ftances together) that the People of

Eng^^and^ in any former Reign, ever

poflefled fo many Bleffings as they

do under the prejent. Go through

all Ranks of Men, and I think it

will not be difficult to demonflrate,

that every Man lives more comfor-

tably than his Anceftor did. Moll
D 2 of
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of the Nobility are poflefled of great

Eftates ; and their Body being now
much more numerous than it was

formerly, greater Numbers partake

of the Privileges and Advantages of

that high Station. 1 believe at no

Time, cheie ever were fo great Pof-

feffions in the Hands of the Gentry,

or their Body fo numerous. It is

moft evident, that our Merchants

have attained, and daily are attain-

ing great Riches • by Means where-

of they are become poflefled of con-

fiderabl^ landed Eftates, and fre-

quently rife to the Clafs of the lower,

and fome to that of the higher No-
bility. The Tradefmen, and theAr-

tificers fliew their flourilliing Condi-

tion by the Riches they gain in the

Exeicife of their refpedive Trades

in Ten or Twelve Years Time,
living all that Time beyond what

may be properly called comfortably,

and leaving confidcrable Fortunes at

their
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their Deaths. The Farmer fhews how
much better a Situation he is in than

his Anceftor was, by being able to

pay a much higher Rent for the fame

Land that his father or Grandfather

held, and at the fame time living

in a more comfortable Manner, both

with refpevfb to the Feeding, Cloa-

thins, and to the accommodating

himfclf and his Family in their Ha-
bitations : Which lafl: Article moft

Landholders mufl: be fenfible of,

who have had for fome Years paft

Farm-Houfes to build, or repair.

The Servant, and the Labourer, have

greater Wages than was formerly

paid to Men in their Rank 5 where-

fore it may be prefumed that they are

enabled to live more comfortably

than their Predeceflors.

This being the flouridiing Condi-

tion of the Nation, let me add one
very material Article more, the Be-

nefit whereof all Ranks of People

moft
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mod happily enjoy, at this prefent

Hour, and which was wanting to

their Anceftors, I mean the many
good Laws that have been made fince

the Revolution, for the lecuring the

Property, Liberty, and Lives of the

Sujbcd:, againft all Attempts of the

Crown, too often made ufe of in

former Reigns, under the Pretence

of that unknown and unlimited Pow-
er called the Prerogative, now hap-

pily abolifhed.

If this, my Felfow-Countrymen,

be your happy State, what have you

further to ask or defire ? What ought

to be your Study, and Endeavours,

but by a dutiful Behaviour to your

Prince carefully to preferve it, and

to tranfmit it fafe down to your

Pofterities ^ But to our difcontented

Men, what caa be faid ? If Riches,

Peace, and Plenty, with the full and

uninterrupted Enjoyment of Liberty

and Property, are now become the

Caufe
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Caufe of murmuring, what can plcafe

fuch Men ? Sure their Lot will be

like to that of the Children of Ifraely

who, whilfl: God fcattered Food a-

round their Tents, and fed them with

Bread from Heaven, repined at his

Goodnefs, were infenfible of their

own Happinefs, and therefore juftly

drew down the wrathful Difpleafure

of God upon them.

FINIS.
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